Miscellaneous

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE
Division of Community Development
Notice of Funding Availability Recovery Housing Program (RHP) Fiscal Years 2022-2024

The Florida Department of Commerce (FloridaCommerce) announces the availability of funding for the Recovery Housing Program (RHP). FloridaCommerce will make Fiscal Years (FY) 2022, 2023, and 2024 funding available for eligible applicants. RHP funds are allocated by the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development to allow states to provide stable, transitional housing for individuals in recovery from a substance use disorder. The RHP is a program within federal Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) programs, with rules modified by Federal Register Notice FR-6225-N-01.
Approximately $3.1 million in FY 2022, 2023, and 2024 funding will be made available to eligible applicants, including public and private nonprofit organizations and local governments that have proven experience in providing services to veterans in recovery to help them attain self-sufficiency and individual recovery goals.
Grant Application Cycles and Submission

The application cycle will open on January 13, 2025, and close on February 17, 2025.
Applications may be submitted electronically or mailed to:

FloridaCommerce, Bureau of Small Cities and Rural Communities, Recovery Housing Program, 107 East Madison Street, MSC 400, Tallahassee, FL 32399-6508
Interested applicants must email the Recovery Housing Program office at RHP@Commerce.FL.gov to request a personalized link to submit their application. Each application to be submitted must be requested separately.
Mailed or electronic applications must be received by 5:00 p.m., Eastern Time on Monday, February 17, 2025. The application submission requirements and instructions, program guidelines and other relevant information are available on FloridaCommerce’s website at www.floridajobs.org/RHP.
FY 2022, 2023, and 2024 Recovery Housing Program Application Webinar

FloridaCommerce will hold a webinar on January 16, 2025, to provide an overview of the grant process and technical assistance to complete and submit an application for the Recovery Housing Program. The webinar will be held via Microsoft Teams or you may call-in at (850)988-5144 and the Phone Conference ID 750 537 949#. The link and call-in-information will also be available on FloridaCommerce’s website at www.floridajobs.org/RHP prior to the webinar.
For questions or requests for technical assistance regarding the Recovery Housing Program, and submission of an application, please email RHP@Commerce.FL.gov or call (850)717-8405.
